TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 19, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience:  5

1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.
2. Motion by Tomlinson to approve minutes of August 16, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve minutes of Special Board Meeting August 24, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve minutes of Special Board Meeting September 7, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 4-0 with Windiate abstaining due to absence.

3. Correspondence, etc:  1.The phragmites spray program will begin as early as tomorrow, as weather permits, with Banks, Milton, Torch Lake and Elk Rapids Townships all participating.  2.  The TLT EMS department will be hosting a Health Fair and Open House on September 28, 2011 at the Community Service Building from 10 am until 4 pm.  There will be flu and pneumonia shots available, as well as a blood drive, hearing and vision testing.   3. The cemetery fence installation will begin next week, weather permitting.
4. Motion by Tomlinson to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 5-0.
5. Citizen Commentary:  Ditlow made sure that Deputy Director Tom Persons also got credit for the upcoming Health Fair.
6. Motion by Tomlinson to approve Consent Agenda, with the exception of D and E, was seconded and passed 5-0.  On D, Tomlinson asked for explanation of repair to the ambulance and clarification of ALS runs needing North Flight transport.  On E, the comment by Tomlinson was that attendees at Fire Department meetings should be the ones signing in and that the Officer in Charge should be signing the form as well.  With those issues covered, the Motions by Tomlinson to approve D and E were seconded and passed 5-0.
7. Informational Items:  Martel had nothing to report from the County Planning Commission.  Tomlinson reported the Township PC held the Village Zoning Workshop, which was well-attended by the community.  The PC discussed the results at their meeting on the 13th and work will continue on Village Zoning.  The Master Plan is due for revision next June.  The PC will continue their work on definitions and ZBA interpretations.

8. Items for Discussion:  

A.  Shovel for the John Deere Tractor:  Motion by Schultz to approve the purchase as presented was seconded and passed 5-0.

B.  Special Use Permit Fee:  Discussion of the $450 fee, which some feel is in place to discourage new business. Tomlinson commented that the work of the PC with Village Zoning has been to try and reduce the need for a Special Use Permit in certain areas.  He suggested Parker contact the PC to see about actual costs involved with notices, mailings, etc.  Parker will also consult with Briggs about costs.  It was also suggested we contact surrounding townships about their fees.  The board did feel the cost of the permit is too high, but no formal action was taken at this time.

C.  Third Street Public Access.  Windiate commented that Parker had consulted with MTA and legal about ADA requirements at Third Street and found, in their opinion, it was not necessary for the township to have every lake access handicap-accessible.  Therefore, Windiate felt it was time to look into doing the work, if not this fall then budget for it next year.  It was mentioned that we will need to get Heidi Schafer’s opinion form Antrim County Soil and Erosion.  Tomlinson would like to see the drawing and other materials on 3rd Street.  Martel believes we need to know what “reasonable access” means.  No formal action was taken at this time.
D.  Documentation of ZBA Decisions in the Zoning Ordinance.  Tomlinson commented the PC had been working on updating the Zoning Ordinance with the new amendments and that when that was completed they would begin work on the ZBA rulings.  Windiate commented that the updates were completed, but we still needed to determine how to flag ZBA interpretations in the Ordinance.  It was suggested Parker consult Mr. Scott about his preferences.

E.  Financial Administration Policy: The policy will need more work and it was also suggested a copy go to the Audit Committee for their comments.  No formal action was taken at this time.

9.  Board Commentary:  Tomlinson commented that A-Ga-Ming has submitted their rezoning request from PRD to PUD along with their drawing.  Martel commented the Charter cable upgrade continues, and according to a technician in his area they are approximately 60% completed.

10.  With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk

